Drop in Surgeries with PCSO Deborah Sleeman, Devon & Cornwall Constabulary.

Welcome to the latest edition of my newsletter.  
The following information is what I have received whilst on foot patrol over the last month 
STARCROSS

Overnight on Tuesday 18th June, a vehicle parked on The Strand had been tampered with, where by someone had pushed in the wing mirrors, and pushed out the wipers. There were also eggs thrown on the vehicle.  Does anyone have any knowledge regarding this? Please call me on my direct number with any information.

I have received reports, that a parent of an attendee of Starcross primary School stated that his car has been hit in the last 6 weeks twice outside the school. Also two children have had near misses by the church as well, due to people going down the road the wrong way. 
This area is appearing to turn into a bit of a “free for all” and I would like to remind motorists that this behaviour will not be tolerated; this is a one way street.  The children attending the school know this and don’t always look both ways! I would hate to hear of anyone getting hurt due to lack of concentration and not noticing street signs.  The Road is clearly marked.  
KENTON
A couple of issues have been raised regarding cyclists around the area of Bramley Close.  

I understand that this is the best place to teach the little ones of the village how to ride their bikes.  

May I request that the older children try and stick to the quieter roads in the area? This will minimise any problems regarding the elderly pedestrians who frequent the area.

DAWLISH WARREN
It has been reported recently that there have been a number of dead seagulls found in the area.  The reporting persons believe that they may have been shot or deliberately injured in some way.  

If anyone knows anything regarding this, could you please call 101 quoting log number 

649 19/06/2013
GENERAL NEWS
During the last 12 months I have organised various fund raising events for equipment for the Tag Rugby Sessions that I hold.  

Luckily I have all the equipment needed and have some funds left over!  
Over the years the Tag has gone from strength to strength and I would like to reward my regulars.

This has prompted me to arrange a party for all the regular Tag attendees.  
It is to be held at The Atmospheric Inn, The Strand Starcross, on Saturday 20th July between 2-4pm.  There will be free food & drink, a disco, face paints & a balloon twister! 

I look forward to seeing you all there!

Before the schools break up for the summer holidays, I shall be visiting them to give talks on how to keep themselves safe.  In the rural areas there are a number of hazards including farms which have a number of dangerous items around.  I would like to ensure the children a have a fun & safe summer holiday.  
Over the last couple of months I have had the pleasure of helping out Ali Young, the PE teacher at Shaldon School, to help her train the Tag Rugby team.

On the 10th June we attended the Tag Tournament held at Collumpton and the team did so well, that they came back with the plate!  Well done guys!
I have recently been receiving reports of fly tipping in the more remote areas of the villages.  The best way to report this is to contact the Environment hotline on 0800 328 6402
Next Surgeries will be on Saturday 27th July 2013 at the WESTBANK charity shop, The Strand, Starcross at 10am, Dolphin Inn in Kenton at Noon & Sainsburys Shutterton Bridge at 2pm.
Deborah Sleeman

Police Community Support Officer 30387

Dawlish Warren, Starcross, Kenton, Mamhead Ashcombe & Powderham

Tel: 08456 567705

E-mail: deborah.sleeman@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

General Enquiries: 101
You can also find me on Facebook under:  Dawlish Neighbourhood Police

